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As a result of the diligent investigative efforts of personnel from the Oxford Resident Trooper's Office, in 
addition to the information sharing and cooperative/collaborative efforts from our local law enforcement 
partners, three suspects have been identified from the now viral larceny that occurred at the Market 32 
Supermarket in Oxford on the morning of 11/09/21. 
 
As of 12/02/21, arrest warrants were served on James H. Hill (DOB 09/29/77), Nasif A. Muhammad (DOB 
07/21/70), and Brandy J. Quadrato (DOB 01/17/85), all of New Haven. They were each charged with the 
following, in violation of the Connecticut General Statutes (C.G.S.): 53a-125 - Larceny in the Fourth Degree 
and 53a-48/53a-125 - Conspiracy to Commit Larceny in the Fourth Degree.  
 
Each warrant had a court-set $50,000 cash/surety bond. Hill posted said bond and is scheduled to appear at 
Derby Superior Court on 12/06/21 at 0900 hours. Muhammad and Quadrato were being held at Department of 
Corrections facilities on unrelated charges. They were unable to post their respective bonds and turned over to 
the custody of the Judicial Marshals for respective court dates of 12/01/21 and 12/02/21 in Derby. 
 
From Oxford First Selectman George Temple: “I congratulate the Oxford Police Department and the State 
Police for their excellent police work which culminated in the arrest of three people suspected in the blatant 
larceny at Market 32 on November 9, 2021. The case involved much information and intelligence sharing 
between several police departments and was culminated by the determination of several officers. Good job 
Oxford!” 
 
While arrests have been made in this case, this investigation is still ongoing. I continue to assure the public that 
there is no threat to their public safety. I would like to extend a special thank you to the New Haven Police 
Department – Criminal Intelligence Unit and the Connecticut Intelligence Center (CTIC) for their unwavering 
support and technical assistance that they provided during the course of this investigation. This case highlights 
the strength of law enforcement abilities through the power of information sharing, as well as through tips 
provided by the public. We continue to be appreciative of everyone’s efforts. 
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